Synopsis of:
Tipton County Drainage Board: 

Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 12:30 pm

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Manier, Jim Mullins, Gerald Shuck, Jason Henderson, Kristi Hinkle
OTHERS PRESENT: Craig Newcom, Morris Stillabower, Terry Idlewine, Ralph Kauffman, Vicky Boyd, Gary Stroup, Tom Moulder, Brent Snow, Jim Leffler, Steve Miller, George Tebbe, Janet Stacy
CALL MEETING TO ORDER: President Jim Mullins called the meeting to order.

There were no modifications to the agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve the January 23, 2017 meeting minutes as presented.  Jim Mullins 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS: Classification of Drains:  Jason presented the board with the list of drains in need of maintenance for 2017.  He explained the worksheet and formulas.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to adopt the 2017 list of drains for maintenance. Mark Manier 2nd the motion. With no further discussion the motion passed. 

Jason presented the board with sealed bids for the Shanty Creek project. The drain currently has approximately $52,000.00 and the spring draw of approximately $9,000.00 is still to come in. Jason added that Shanty flows into Clinton County.   

Option 1: 



Option 2:



Option 3:
H&M: $265,500.00


Redman: $152,075.00


Redman: $54,254.00

Redman: $99,544.00


Xtreme: $161,250.00


Xtreme: $92,500.00

Xtreme: $75,750.00 
VanHorn: $59,525.00

Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve VanHorn for option 1. Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 

OLD BUSINESS: JM Bennett Update:  H&M turned in a partial claim for work completed and materials. 
Dixon/Glass Metlin: Jason met on site with INDOT members.  Jason asked the board to drive by and look at the work that Xtreme did.  He said it looks very nice.  The project is still on target for 2018. 
SURVEYOR REPORT:  Advisory Council:  Jason has looked up info from the past and has compiled a list of possible representatives.  The council will be one rep from each township and meet once each quarter.  Jason will have the list ready for the next meeting and still have time to have the first meeting in the first quarter of 2017. 
CLAIMS:  Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve the claims as presented for $103,687.89.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Terry Idlewine approached the board. 7534 E 100 S.  He is concerned with getting ditches sprayed.  He thinks the ditches are filthy with brush, cattails, & trash. He believes the farmers in that area just do not care about and do not maintain their ditches. Terry believes the surveyor’s office needs to take advantage of their spraying capacities, even if there are crops, by using their easement. The Savage Ditch has the most trash, and Terry stated he had reported some of it.  He verified with Jason that the surveyor’s office is the correct office to call with complaints about trash & weeds.  Mark Manier asked about the spraying protocol.  Jason reminded the board that we do rely on the farmers and property owners for help in notifying us of things like this. Jason hopes that the advisory council will aid in this.  
Morris Stillabower approached the board to update the board on the project of the Glass Metlin / Dixon Creek near his property at 500 W and SR 28.  Morris did commend Steve Miller with H&M Farm Drainage for his work.  Morris stated his original assumption is that this would be short term and that the tile would be extended in order for him to use the surface of his property.  Morris recalls that INDOT told him the tile under 28 would have already been replaced and this would be done.  
George Tebbe, 438 S SR 19, Tipton,  spoke in the same regards as Terry Idlewine about spraying ditch banks.  He also asked about an update on the Wolverton Tile out along Division Road. Jason stated the Wolverton is need of reconstruction. Kip Bergman has done some work there but still has some clean up work to do when the weather breaks and shape the waterway. Jason stated the tile under the driveways had not been replaced nor cleared, and that Xtreme Excavating is slated to dig some holes along the ditch and try to get us some more details.  

Ralph Kauffman, southeast Tipton County.  He appreciates what the Surveyor’s office has done on his property so far.  He added that there was clearing done many years ago but only in Tipton County.  He is hopeful that Hamilton County will soon continue 

ADJOURNMENT: Gerald Shuck made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed.  
The next meeting will be Monday, March 20, 2017 at 12:30pm in the Tipton County Courthouse. 
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